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February 1, 1996

Jeff Pinski, Editor
Erie Morning News
12th & Sassafras Street
Erie, PA 16534

Dear Jeff:

Secretary Oliver may have suggested that an entrance fee, or for that matter a
parking fee, at Presque lsle should be explored. However, please be assured that

actually instituting any such fees is not within his administrative jurisdiction. When the

Legistature passed Act 242 in 1984 we mandated that any and all fees must have

Legislative approval.

While it may appear to be a good way of raising funds to care for and support the
park, I have always opposed any move to charge user fees at our state parks. I firmly
believe that our parks should be accessible to all who want to enjoy them and no one
should be turned away or discouraged by having to pay a fee. lf you want to enioy the
sunset over Lake Erie at Presque lsle, you shouldn't have to pay for it.

Should Secretary Oliver come to the Legislature for support on this fee, I am afraid
I will not be able to give him my vote.

Italo S. Cappabianca
Representative, 2nd District

ISC/cmr
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1276 Act 1984-242 LAWS OF PENNSYLVANIA

The Secretary of Agriculture shall be chairman of the commission' and the

commission shall elect a secretary and a treasurer who need not be members

tIereof . The sante person may be Secretary and treasurer of the commission'

II ivel Srx members of the commission shall constitute a quorum'

Scction 1709. State Farm Products Show Commission'-The State Farm

Proclucts Show Commission shall have the power, and its duty shall be:

(a) To fornrulare plans for, and conduct and manage, exhibitions, to

crrrbracc crhibits ol'ali agricultural, industrial, and artistic products' includ-

i1g crlribits oI all classcs of [arnt products, crnbracing Ilive stockllivestock'

rlliirl,ing, horticulturc, all classcs oI nranufacture, industries, and dontcstic

,,rrr. a,i,l suclr other cxlribits as u'ill best advance the interests of agrictrlture

ancl tlrc tltltcr inclttstrics of thc Cotttttton$'calth;

(b) lLlntil such linre as lhe ctlmmtlnn'ealth shall acquire a permanenl sile

tlrercfor. lo lease ltte necessarl'prcmises ftlr holtling said exhibititlns' and ltl

sublct saitl prcmises to erhihilors, including the departmenls, boards, and

commissitlns of the Statc Government;
(c) After the commonweallh shall have acquired a permanent site for

trotOing said exhibitions, tol Io lease space to exhibitors' including the

clepartments, boards, and commissions of the State Covernment, and to

lease the Farm Show IBuildingl Complex, at any time, to individuals' associ-

atiols, or corporations, for exhibitions, conventions, or other proper pur-

poscs;
(c) To deyelop, updote and make recommendations regarding a long-

range plan for nnidrd-ropital improvements at the Farm Show Complex;

((l) T0 t)r,ersee rhe annual capital invenlory of the Farm Shon' complex

corrtlttcted h1'f he Bureau of Iarm Show' to assure policies and procedures of

rhe l)epartntettt rf Agriculture are enrployed in conducting the inventory and

update.
(f) To arrange l'0r thc holding of mcetings [or the promotion of agricul-

I rr rc.
Sccri()l 2. Sccrion 1920-A(D of the act, amended July l, l98l (P'L'177'

No.5l), is artlcndcd to rcad:

Scction 1920-n ' Environmental Quality Board'-* * *

(D 'l-hc boarcl slrall csrablish such rules ancl regulations. not inconsistcnt

u'itlr l:trr', l'ttr thc colltrol. Illanagenlcnt' prolcction' utilization' devclopnlcllt'

occut)iltlcy attcl ttsC ol'tltc'lartcls ancl rcsottrCcs oI State parks' as it ttta-V dcCnt

nccc\\ar!'lo coll\crvC lhc intcrcsls oI tlre ('otttntonw'calth' Such rulCs arld

rcgultrtitilrs slrall trc cgtltpatiblc rvitlr thc purposcs for uhich Statc parks arc

crcatccl. \\'[crtcycr tlrc tloard irlrposcs lccs or chargcs for activitics' adtttis-

riorts. u\cs ()r pririlcgcs, irrClucling chargcs for cottccssitltls, at Or rclatinS' lo

St.tc 
'itrks. 

srtcll cliargc..r fccs slrall be used solcly [or tltc acquisiti.rt'

lturittlclt:rttcc. opcraliolior acllniniltralion bt the Statc parkS s)'stclns' attd are

Ircrctrl, u1'rpr6prialccl [or strclt purposcs. Ihe board shall not adopt or impose

nry ri,ur:g'rs rir lees for purking or general admission to .State parks unlcss the

clittrge.s trcre intpo.icd'prior lo Januarl' l, t981. The boartl ma)'cotttinue lo

i,r,pi,.r, a,td rnoili!., poiki,,g chorges antl lees applicahle to specific serrices or

ttrtirs tt'itltin tlte,\tufc park s1'slenr x'hich x'ere inrposetl prior to January l'

SESSION OF 1984 Act 1984-242

tg84, and may impose chorges or fees lor admission to and for use of sp

seryiyland facilities in State parks'

Section 3. This act reestablishes the State Farm Products Show Cor

sion in accordance with the procedures set forth in section 7(a) of the

December 22, |g8l (P. L.508, No. 142), known as the Sunset Act.

Section 4. The presently confirmed members of the existing State

products Show Commission, as of December 31, 1984, shall contin

serve as board membcrs until thcir prcsent terms expire.

Scction 5. Each rtrlc.ancl rcgulltion oI thc State lrarnt Products

Corttntissiorr in effccr on Dccenrbcr Jl. 1984. shall rcmain in effcct a[tc

datc until rcpealcd or anrendcd by thc contttlissiolt.

Scction6'.[hisactshalltakccflcctJanuarl'l'l9tt5.

Al'l'R()\'l l)-l'hc 2lrt tlaY'of l)c'cclttbcr. A' l)' l9tt1'

I)ICK T}IORNI]URGII
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ERIE COLTNry LEGISIATIW DELEGATION
of the

Pennsylvania General Assembly

A, Buzz Andrezeski
State Senator, 49th District

Linda Bebko-Jones
Repr esent at iue, 1. st D istrict

Karl W. Boyes
Repr esent at iae, 3 r d D ist rict

Italo S. Cappabianca
Represent atiae, 2n d D istrict

James R. Merry
Representatiae, 5 th D istrict

Thomas J. Scrimenti
Representatiae, 4th D istrict

April tt 1993

Honorable Arthur Davis, Secretary
Department of Environmental Resources
9th Floor, Fulton Bank Building
Harrisburg, PA l7l20

Dear Secretary Davis:

Under date of March 16, 1993, Mt. Bernard L. Pau1y,
President of the Northwestern PA Duck Hunters Association
wrote to you requesting a public meeting to discuss the
final recommendations for the Presque IsIe Management PIan,
prior to any plans to implement it may be undertaken.

I write on behalf of the Erie County Legislative
Delegation; we concur and strongly suggest that such a
meeting be planned. We seek a fuII and complete review and
discussion of the plan, its goals and the process by which
the final plan was devised.

Each of usr as Representatives of literally thousands
of park users has a duty to be absolutely positive that
this plan is in the best interest of the majority, not
driven by smaller special interest groupE, while still
being aware of the important role the environmental needs
play in the Presgue IsIe park.

We simply ask that we have an opportunity to meet and
discuss this plan. We muet be able to defend your plans,
and therefore it is incumbent upon you to be certain we

fully understand how you arrived at the decisions you made.

This park plays a vital role in our community. The
residents of Erie deserve to be made aware of any plana
that may effect them, and Ittheir" park. Consequently, we
ask for a meeting, in Erie, wherein the final proposal can
be presented.

We look forward to hearing from you in this regard, in
the very near future. Thank you.

si I rs

It S. Ca ianca
2nd DistrictRepresentative,



ERIE COIINTY LEGISIATIW DELEGATION
of the

Pennsylvania General Assembly

A,Buzz Andrezeski
State Senator, 49th District

Linda Bebko-]ones
Repr esent atiae, L st D istrict

Karl W. Boyes
Representatiae, 3r d District

Italo S. Cappabianca
Repr es ent at iae, 2n d D istr ict

James R. Merry
Representatiae, Sth District

Thomas ]. Scrimenti
Represent at iae, 4th D istrict

April 21 , 1993

SUBJECT: Presque lsle Management Plan

TO: Al! Members, Erie Delegation

FROM: Rep. ltalo S. CaPPabianca

At my request, Mr. Roger Fickes, Director of the

Bureau of State Parks, has agreed to meet with

members of our Delegation to discuss the final

Management Ptan for Presque lsle, prior to meeting

with the media and making the plan public.

This meeting is scheduled for THURSDAY, MAY 6, at
10:00 P.M. at the Park Adminis trat ion Buildins.

Since we have all been receiving quite a bit of mail on

this plan, and will no doubt be asked to respond to the

changes, I thought it best that we be briefed directly.

I am hopeful that you can arrange your schedule to be

at this very important meeting.



PENNSYTVANIA

COMMONWEATTH OT PENNSYLVANIA
DEPARTMENT OT ETvIRoNMENTAL RTsouncTs

Post Offiee Box 8551
Hamisburg, Penns5rlvania 17105-8551

April 19, 1993ffi
Bureau of State Parks

The Honorable Italo Cappabianea
House of Representatives
House P.O. Box ?3
Harrisburg, FA 1?120-0028

Dear Representative Cappabianeas

Secretary Davis has asked me to respond to your letter of April 1, 1993, regarding
the Presque Isle State Park resouree management plan.

The Bureau of State Parks is eontinuing to evaluate all eomments reeeived. This
review and deliberation is expeeted to be eompleted within the next several weeks.

We would like to meet with you and the other members of the Erie delegation or
your representatives during the morning of May 6 to discuss our resolution of the key issues in
the draft plan. More details about our meeting will be eommunieated to you later. After this
briefingr w€ will meet with the Presque Isle Advisory Committee and the news media for the
same purpose. It is also our intention to make a number of eopies of the final plan available at
this time.

We reeognize the importanee placed on our deliberations by the Erie eommunity.
For this reason we are carefully assessing eaeh aspeet of the plan. Your adviee and eomments
are most weleome.

If you require further information, please contact Harry Leslie, Park Manager,
Presque Isle State Park, at 814-871-4251 or Greg Schrum at777-787-6674. Thank you for your
interest in Presque Isle State Park.

Sineerely,

Roger Fiekes, Direetor {X

PARKS

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer

1893 1993
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' |TALO 5. CAPPABTANCA, MEMBER
1216 WEST 26TH STREET

ERIE. PENNSYLVANIA 1 6508.1 520
PHONE: (814)453-7639
FAX: (814)871-4713

ROOM 30. EAST WING
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 1 7 1 2O-O028

PHONE: (717\ 787-4358
FAX: (717) 772-2284

January 19, 1993

Honorable Arthur Davis, SecretarY
Department of Environmental Resources
Fulton Bank Building
HarrisbuEgr PA 7712O

Dear Secretary Davis:

COMMITTEES

FEDERAL-STATE RELATIONS. CHAIRMAN

detailing several
for Presque IsIe

puure of pepre swlatitrcs
c o M M o ** 

1H*?H#H 
s YLVA NIA

Enclosed please find a
concerns with the recently
State Park.

Ietter from a constituent
released Management PIan

As you will see, Mr. Gorniak takes issue with the recommendation to
close the area from the east side of beach #10 parking lot, to GuII
point, and to prohibit all duck blinds and future duck hunting in that
area. I believe that the duck hunters would understand and support the
recommendation, if it were proved to be a valid suggestion. However, to
arbitrarily close this area, only adds to the discontent felt by the
users of this park.

While it may be wrongly asseesed, the residents of Erie take great
pride in the Presgue IsIe area and see more and more changes taking
place without adequate input or explanation. The closing of this area
simply "adds salt to an open wound. " f assume aII positions involved
would be considered bef ore such a measure woul-d be implemented. I would
appreciate a detailed explanation of this closing and any further
insight into this situation you may be able to offer.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter, and aE always, I am

grateful for your attention and congideration.

Sincerel v tBr

Italo S. ianca,

ISC/cmr
enc Iosure
cc: Greg Gorniak

State sentat ive

a



COMMONWEATTH OT PETNSYLVANIA
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAT RTSOUNCTS

PENNSYTVANIAH Post Offiee Box 8551
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 1?105-8551

January 29, 1993
7L7-787-6640

Bureau of State Parks

The Honorable Italo ,S. Cappabianea
House of Representatives
House P.O. Box 73
Harrisburg, PA 1?120-0028

Dear Representatlve Cappabianca:

Secretarlr Arthur A. Davis has asked me to thank you for forwarding Mr. Greg
Gorniakrs letter regarding the Besources Management Plan for Presque Isle Sttte park. We
have aeknowledged Mr. Gorniakrs previous letter to SeeretaryDavis.

Presque Isle State Parkrs mission is two-fold: to provide healthful outdoor
recreation and to protect the natural resources. At times, these points may be in conflict with
each other and we must carefully review all factors.

Since the Bureau of State Parks held the January ?, 1993, public meeting in Erie to
receive comments about the draft planr we have been receiving Ietters addressing both sides of
the issue. The major discussion points are: recreational use of GulI Point (especially boating
and duck hunting); establishing a fee for offshore mooring in the marinai prohlbiting boater use
of a sand beach in the marinai and prohibiting marina slip expansion.

It is our intention to take and evaluate comments on the draft plan untll February ?,
1993. AII eomments will receive careful consideration. A final resourees management plan for
Presque Isle State Park will be announeed prior to its implementation.

Sincerely,

ickes, Direetor

t

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer Recycted Paper @



Rep . ftalo Cappabi anca
L2LO West 26Lh Street,
Erie, Pa. 16508

Subj :

Dear

Nortltu, e s te rtt, Pett ns Yloatoie
Irrt ck lfuttters' .4s s ocia,tion

P.O. BOX BO73 ERIE, PENNSYLVANIA 16505

To Preserue Waterfowling and Protect the Privileges of Duck Hunters

presque Isle Management Plan and Advisory Committee

Italo:

As we delve into the structure of the committees that
were charged with formation of the Presque Isle Management
P1an, it becomes evident to the 1ay person that this was a

plan engineered by a few to satisfy the goals of a small
sefective group. The letter you have from Rich Weber, a

committee member on Phase fII Gull Point, the affidavits
and letter from Attorney Greg Sesler, the lack of committee
attendance reports and the lack of notification of meeting
notices to the various committee members, coupled with the
lack of identification of the authors of the final plan,
support the premise that some of the prescriptions were biased'

I reaL1ze that a great effort was expended to draft this
plan, but many of the main prescriptions are based on assump-
tions rather than fact. There are no ammendments or scientific
information attached to the plan to substantiate the prescrip-
tions for Gu11 Point.

If you study the makeup of the Presque Isle Advisory
Committee and recognLZe how many people from this group were
involved in multi-p1an committee functions, it becomes crystal
clear that, these committees were not represented by a Cross
section of the various groups that use these park areas'

The structure of the existing Presque Isle Advisory
Committee does not represent a cross section of the people
who use this park.

t.[. Putt
tucl tuillls
l$eflilt0rIA cr.,'de-.1aarrrf

' 11,'2t
.:;//')



Therefore r we the sportsmen and boaters who contribute
over $600 ,000 .00 in fees at Presgue Is1e, ask you, our
legislator, Lo investigate the manner by which appointments
are rnade to thi s advi sory group. We would f urther ask that
you take action to increase this group by four seats, two
of which would be held by the duck hunters and two which
would be fi fled by boating representatives . Resumes of
applicants will be furnished upon request-

Having dealt with you during the formative
the Presque Isle Marina Association, I hope you
that this committee is not representative of the
citizens that uti Lize this facility -

stages of
will reaL:-ze

Pennsylvan i a

Respectful ly yours ,

Bernard L. Pauly , Pres ident
Northwestern Pa. Duck Hunters'
and
Director, Presque Isle Marina
3333 Bolivar Street
Erie, Pa. 16508

Asso.

Asso.

Attachments:

Ref. letter and affidavits from Greg Sesler, ESQ.
and letter by Rich Weber

tu{



ITALO S. CAPPABIANCA, MEMBER
1216 WEST 26TH STREET

ERIE, PENNSYLVANIA 1 6508.1 520
PHONE: (814)4s3-7639
FAX: (814) 871-4713

ROOM 30, EAST WING
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 1 71 2O.OO28

PHONE: (717\ 787-4358
FAX: (717\ 772-2284

COMMITTEES

FEDERAL.STATE REI.ATIONS, CHAIRMAN

poure of pepre slntatittts
COMMONWEALTH OF PE NNSYLVANIA

IIARRISBURG

January 25, 1993

Mr. Len Scwhemmer,
Presgue IsIe Marina Association
P.O. Box 3171
Erie, PA 15508

Dear Len:

Thank you for your December letter in which you discuss your most
recent correspondence with Secretary Davis protesting the rate change.

Although I am not sure what more can be done at this point, I agree
that it is imperative that your Agsociation continue itg active
role in advising the Administration of your position on changee at
Presque fgle.

At this time, I believe the "ball is in their courtrr with regard to
the change in rate gtructure. Should I receive any further information,
I will advise you accordingly, and please keep me abreast of any
correspondence yo.u may receive.

Looking forward to working with you in the New Year, f remain,

Since v tBr

o S. ianca,
State Representative

I SC/cmr



Presque lsle Marina Association
P.O. Box 3171

Erie, PA 1 6508-01 71
December 7, t992

The Honorable Italo Cappabianca
LZL6 West 26th Street
Erie, PA 16508

Subject: Presque Isle Marina

Dear Representative Cappabianca;

On behalf of the Association let me congratulate you on your recent re-
election. It is obvious that an experienced legislator can immediately serve
his constituents anci has earned his ranking in the House which beneiits us
all.

We also wish to thank you for your efforts on our behalf and also you letter of
October 28, L992 which was delayed in reaching us.

Attached is a copy of a letter sent to Secretary Davis protesting the change in
rates. Hopefully this will reach him within the time period for comment.

On Janu ary 7 , 1993 the Association will be at the public hearings regarding
the Presque Isle State Park Resource Management Plan. We will be opposing
proposed further restriction that will be imposed on boaters that we have
ieen in the draft plan. As you know boating is a major source of revenue for
area and further declines in boating can contribute to negative economic
impact. The stated objective for the Marina Management Unit is "To limit the
marina to the existing piers and a maximum of 498 slips". This quite frankly
is hardly a positive progressive inspirational object for the fine facility that
exists and warrants better stewardship.

We wish you a joyous Christmas and hope that the New Year is healthy and
prosperous one for you, your family as well as all the citizens of Erie.

We look forrvarC to rneeting you next year and r,vcrking rvith you in the corning
year. Perhaps we will see you at the January 7th hearing.

Sincerely yours,

o
\(,t^,
Leonard J. Schwemmer

Legislative Liaison Chairman
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PENNSYTVANIA

COMMONWEATTH OT PENNSYTVANIA
DEPARTMENT OT ENvIRONMENTAT RTsOuRcTs

Post Office Box 2A63
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 1-7105-2063

October 23, L992
H

Office of Parks and Forestry

The Honorable Italo S. Cappabianca
House of Representatives
House P.O. Box 73
Harrisburg, PA L7L2O-0028

Dear Representative Cappabianca:

Secretary Arthur A. Davis has requested me to respond
to your letter of September 22, L992, regarding marina fees at
Presque IsIe State Park.

The Bureau of State Parks is proposing adjustments to a
number of fees on a statewide basis. At Presque Isle State Park
the fees will be affected by a decrease in the winter storage fee
from the approved L992 rate of $fS per foot to $12 per foot for a
Pennsylvania resident and from $go per foot to $24 per foot for
a non-resident of Pennsylvania. The travel lift fee will be
reduced from the current $5 per foot to $3.5O per foot for a
Pennsylvania resident and from the current $fO per foot to $7 per
foot f or a non-resident. These two f ees vf,ere decreased by the
Director of State Parks for the L992-93 storage season under
authority of Subsection 3L.L64 ( 3 ) , (b) .

Prior to the L992 rate change, the Presque IsIe State
Park marina rate charged was based on the foot of stall assigned.
The L992 schedule listed the rate as cost per foot of boat. When
the marina tenants $rere billed for the L992 season, they were
originally charged by the stall assigned as had been done in prior
years. It was then pointed out by the marina tenants that the
charge was to be by the foot of boat as was published in the
Pennsylvania Bul1etin. The Bureau of State Parks, therefore,
processed refunds for the overcharges.

We are proposing to return to a charge based on per
foot of stall assigned. With this recommended change
approximately 165 of the 473 Presque Isle State Park marina
tenants will be affected. The amount wilt be the difference
between the length of boat and the size of sta1l assigned.
S1ips using the bascomb holders will not change.

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer Recycted paper 
@



The Honorable Italo S. Cappabianca -2- October 23, L992

This change wirr help us administrativery in producing
accurate billings and reduce the need to process ref und.s. The
change is also in line with the standard practice used in the
boating industry today. It aIlows us to efficientty assign boats
to appropriate size stalls without loss of revenue. It provides
new tenants with a known cost when they are awarded a slip before
they own a boat. The change will also eliminate the difficulty
encountered in determining the chargeable length of boat.

The last change that is proposed for the fees at
Presque Isle State Park marina is the water and electric fee.
Presently, each fee is listed separately as $1.50 per foot of
boat resident and $f per foot of boat non-resident. These
utilities are offered together on two piers. The change combines
these two rates with the $ro marina fee resulting in a neh, marina
with utilities fee of 933 per foot of stall for residents and $66per foot of stall for non-residents of Pennsylvania.

In summary, the rumor that there is going to be a 50
percent increase in f ees is not true. The proposed ad j.ustments
decrease some fees and change the method of calculating the
marina fee from length of boat to length of stalI. The adjustment
will affect some of the tenants in the marina.

Prior to the fees being published in the Pennsylvania
Bulletin there will be a 30-day public comment period. The
Bureau will issue a press release regarding all fee changes to
j-nf orm the public of the comment period. You will be sent a
copy of the proposed changes before that time. We welcome any
comments you may have and will give them serious consideration in
the final package.

ff you have any further questions, please contact
Eugene V. Giza, Chief, Operations Section, Bureau of State Parks
at 7L7-787-8800.

incerely,

James R. Grace
Deputy Secretary

of Parks and Forestry
Department of Environmental Resources



ITALO S. CAPPABIANCA, MEMBER
1216 WEST 26TH STREET

ERIE. PENNSYLVANIA 1 6508.1 520
PHONE: (814)453-7639
FAX: (814\ 871-4713

ROOM 30, EAST WING
HARR]SBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 1 71 2O.OO28

PHONE: (717) 787-4358
FAX: (717) 772-2284

COMMITTEES

FEDERAL-STATE REI.ATIONS, CHAIRMAN

poaw sl pepre sentati:uts
COMMONWEALTH OF PE NNSYLVANIA

HARRISBURG

October 28, 1992

Mr. Leonard J. Schwemmer
Legislative Liaison Chairman
Presque Isle Marina Assosiation
P. O. Box 3171
Erie, Pennsylvania 1-6508-0171

Dear Leonard:

Thank you for your September 9, 1992, letter wherein
you requested support from me for a proposed winter storage rate
decrease at Presque Isle State Park.

I directed your request to Secretary Arthur Davis of the
Department of Environmental Resources, and I am very happy to
report back to you that the fees wilt be decreased in the winter
storage fee as per your request.

For your perusal, I am enclosing a copy of Secretary
Davisr reply to me which is very detailed insofar as the decrease
in rate structure is concerrred.

I trust that this information will be of assistanee to you
and if I may be of any further service, please feel free to eall
upon me.

With best regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Italo Cappabianca
State Representative
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September 22, 1992

Honorable Arthur Davis
Secretary, Department of Environmental Resources
9th Floor, Fulton Building
Harrisburgr PA t7l2O

Dear Secretary Davis:

A matter of great importance has been brought to my attention, and
I therefore turn to you for response and explanation. It is heavily
rumored in the Erie area that there is yet another fee increase to be
implemented at Presque IsIe State Park next year. This increase would
come in two forms. One would increase slip fees an additional 5Ot for
the 1993 season, and the other is a planned change in the manner of
rate basis f rom t'per foot of boat" to "Per foot of stall".

I would think it is obvious that the boaters in Erie could not, and
would not, withstand such an increase, particularly falling directly on
the heels of this years' drastic increases. Certainly, I can understand
the need for additional revenue, however, I can not support such a

repeated "taxation" of the sErme sector of the public.

While I €rm aware that this possibility came to me only in form of a
rumor I I feel it, is incumbent upon me to seek confirmation t ot
repudiation from your office. Any information and assistance you can
lend me would be appreciat,ed. Thank you.

S incerely rS

ta S. Ca
State Repre tat ive

ISC/cmr

I
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Presque lsle Marina Association
P.O. Box 3171

Erie, PA 1 6508-01 7 t
September 9, 1992

The Honorable Italo Cappabianca
L2I6 West 26th Srreer
Erie, PA 16508

Subject: Presque Isle Marina- Winter Storage Rates
Rate Measurement Basis
Rumored 50 o/o 1993 Increase

URGENT
Dear Representative Cappabianca;

Please support a proposed winter storage rate decrease.
Please investigate a rumor the Bureau of State Parks has plans to

increase slip lease fees by s0 %o for the 1993 season.
Please gPpose a qhange in the rate basis from "per foot of Boat to per

foot of stall

RATE REDUCTION:
Please advise the Bureau of State Parks, Department of Environmental
Resources and if necessary The Environmental Quality Board of your
approval and support of an initiative by the Presque Isle State
Park Administration to reduce winter storage ratEs to a ZOo/o
increase over L99r from an established 5o%o increase.

This "eleventh hour" change comes just days before the contracts or
leases for winter storage must be prepared and therefore it is urgently
required that the Bureau give their approval.

The minutes of the last Park Marina Committee (August 27 , L9g2) have
been posted in the Marina rest rooms (the Park Administration won't
communicate or deal with the Association). These minutes state the
" Park has requested a reduction to the established winter
storage and travel lift fees. The proposed fee for winter
storage is $12.00 and $24.00 (resident and non-resiclent
respectively) per foot of boat versus $1s.00 and $30.00. The
pfopgsed travel lifr fee is $3.50 and $7.00 per foot versus
$5.OO and $1O.OO storage to $12.00 from $15.00".

The Association believes this rate is still excessive to store a boat in an
unguarded, seaso_nally u_nused parking lot for which the only services
provided are the boat lift out in the fall and tift in next spring. Since
many boaters have no other options and we therefore consider the
revised rate more tolerable.

We find it implausible to believe the Park Administration rate reduction
request to be €uI act of benevolence but on the contrary has probably
been precipitated by the lack of response to srorage sigir up (38 basei on
a recent check compared to 100 boats stored for the wintef of '9L-,92).
The marina by the way has 498 slips. Tenants are pursuing other

^rr
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options such as storage elsewhere and others have found a trailer
purchase to have sufficient economic pay back. This is not a totally
elastic market. Sometimes you generate more revenue by cutting prices
and increasing volume than increasing rates and losing total revenue.

LEASE FEE INCREASES
Please investigate whether there is any substance to the rumor,
reported at our last Association Meeting, that the Bureau of State Parks
is planning to increase the seasonal slip rate by 5O% for the L993
season.

About this time in L99L we heard similar rumors of an impending rare
increase. At that ttme there was no alarm since most tenants felt an
increase was merited. But never in our wildest imaginations had
anyone anticipated anything beyond 20 Vo. This time we hear the gun
being loaded and we don't want to get blasted again. We don't feel that
there was urny justification for the last increase and there should not be
another increase for a number of years to come. Remember in the last
nine years the fees have gone tp 429Vo. There are no other criteria ,

cost of living, inflation rate, etc. that have increased to this extent.

You may also be interested in knowing that 68 tenants did not renew
their leases this year.and after a full season of trying, the Park
Administration still has not been able to lease 28 slips (August 27,1992
minutes). This apparently substantiates the long waiting lists that have
been used to justify the take it or leave attitude are the reflection of the
aspirations of people in the long tenn. They do not reflect the reality
that the price of a slip can become a barrier to achieving these
aspirations, and that these are economically poor times for may people
including those who had a desire to enter boating and those that had
planned on trading up.

It is also interesting to note the dinghy rack which can hold
approximately 28 boats and in years past was full, had only 6 boats this
year.

Please keep us informed.

RATE BASIS
We also request that you express our and hopefully your opposition to a
request to change the fee basis from a "per foot of boat" to "per foot of
stall".

The afore said minutes also state " Pete (John M. Houghton, park
Manager) has also made a request to Harrisburg to return to
charging based on per foot of established stall size versus
"per foot of boat", but with the misprint in the Pennsylvania
Bulletin, the park felt it necessary to charge accordingly".

W" oppose this change since it represents an increase in rates to many
boaters. Secondly, the State already is guaranteed a minimum return
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frory ?\y slip based on the lower limit set on boat size for a given
established stall size. Finally, under the present basis the stite can
rectify an inequity that has existed for many years, where oversized
boats have occupied and paid for a smaller stall because of
"grandfathering" stemming from a definition change in boat
size limits for a given stall size. Some boaters have been refused a stall
or have been forced to mutilate their boats to avoid losing a stall by
cutting and reshaping bow rails or curring off bow pulpifs, etc..

One of the reasons given for returning to the "per foot of stall" basis is
to simplify lease preparation. In this age of computer utilization this
should not be a problem. Using a computer the fee can be easily
obtained by allowing the computer to do the multiplication for
converting the boat length to rental amount. Boat length information
exists in lease and application documentation.. PresumiUty in the act of
managing the marina the boats occupying the slips are checked to
assure it has the corresponding PA registration number, and meets the
size description, etc. The data base can also be sorted by any of the fields
or combinations, name, pier, stall, length, address , zip, home phone,
business phone, type, manufacturer, year etc .

If the Bureau of State Parks does insists on charging based on stall
length then we feel it only reasonable that the Park Administration
drop the minimum length criteria, It should then be of no concern to
the Park that an individual who pays for a slip have a boat in the slip or
that the boat meets a minimum size. Their concern should be that it does
not exceed the maximum. This would allow tenemts to trade up when
they find the boat of their choice and when their finances allow this
move and not be pressured by some meaningless deadlines.

For the record, the Park issued L992leases on a by "per foot of stall"
basis and it was this Association by letter from its President dated
February 21,1992, that called the Park Administration atrention to this
apparent inconsistency and violation of its own regulation. The Park
has subsequently issued refunds however these were done on the basis
of the nearest boat half foot (six inches) although the precision used for
determining slip size eligibiiity is the nearesr tweifth of a foot (inch).
Its funny how criterion never applies in your favor.

We were only able to detect this error by reading the regulation as
printed in the Pennsylvania Bulletin made available to u1 Uy
Representatives Boyes' office.

For the record also, we also take issue with the so called "misprint"of the
basis. This criterion appeared in an attachment to a letter to
Representative Merry date December 23, 1991, it appeared in the
Pennsylvania Bulletin dated Decemb er Z'8, rggr, u bbpurtmenr of
Environmental Resources news release dated January 29, I9gl, and
probably other internal documentation. Apparently no one in the
Bu_reau proof reads or reads their own documents. They made us
believe the rate change, due date and we believe they also meant the
basis for levying the rate. Its funny how criterion ne.rer applies in you
favor.
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Representative Merry recently took me to task for the Association not
be proactive at the time the regulation was being formulated. My
response is that l/we thought our Legislators were watching out for
their constituents interests. The record shows the Bureau issued a
"notice of proposed rule making was published at 20 Pa.B 6359
(December 22,f990) and included a 60-day public comment period."
It would seem that any actions being taken which might impact on
Presque Isle State Park and its 3.5 million annual visitors should have
been worthy of note by our Legislators. Not one Legislator caught the
impact until the deed was done a year later. This Association was formed
January 3 1, 1992 as a result of the regulation changes, in the belief we
might be able to help pull the "fat out of the fire". We didn't exist to act
proactively and had no reason to exist. Our naivety shows how wrong
we were in thinking the citizenry has a voice individually, jointly or
through our legislators in the bureaucracy's actions

One more just for the record! For the estimated increased $130,000 in
Park revenue the tenants got cleaner rest rooms, something that should
have been all along, but at least it should be noted. Beside this simple
dignifying action and that we did get some new picnic tables we got
zippo!

We asked to have the rest rooms secured and the membership voted for a
magnetic key system. The Marina Committee Minutes read " Members
(Marina Committee Pier Reps ) were to survey tenants. There was mixed
input as to desire. A true consensus could not be made". Our Association
vote on the subject obviously was not communicated to the
Administration by the Pier Reps. It was reported to the Association that
one woman was flashed by a male at the west rest room. The Pier Reps
(Committee) have no line of communication with the tenants. Until the
Association suggested to the Pier Reps that the Park install some type of
placard identifying the Pier Rep most tenants did not know they had
one (actually two). The Association has a 200 plus (approaching 5Oo/o)

membership. We also asked to have the picnic areas which are sandy
gravel seeded with grass. A $6,000 (7) Project rvas submitted by
Administration but not a seed has fallen.

If we sound frustrated, we are, but we'll keep trying because we know
we can make changes happen.

We hope we can count on your support at this time and we look forward
to working with you . We welcome the opportunity to have you at our
meetings. We'd love to have a knock down, drag out, lay the cards on the
table, problem solving session, with the Erie Delegation.

Sincerely yours,

Leon . Schwemmer
Legislative Liaison Chairman



ERIE COUNTY LEGISLATIW DELEGATIOAT
of the

Pennsylvania General Assembly

A.Buzz Andrezeski
State Senator, 49th District

Karl W. Boyes
Representat iae, 3r d D istrict

Italo S. Cappabianca
Repr ese nt at iu e, 2 nd D istr ict

Kenneth E. Kruszewski
Representat iae, 1 st D istr ict

James R. Merry
Representat iue, 5 th D istrict

Thomas J. Scrimenti
Repr ese nt nt iu e, 4 th D ist r ict

December 23, 1991

Honorable Arthur Davis, Secretary
Department of Environmental Resources
9th Floor Fulton Bank Building
Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear SecretarY Davis:

After meeting with Superintendent Harry Leslie and

Learning that the general ptrblic would shortly be inforued
of the upcomi,ng increase in user f ees f or the state Parks
system, we must confess our disaPPointment and concern.
I{hile we certainly understand the need for the additionaL
frrnds, we are concerned with the manner in which the
increases !ilere posted.

It seema a more Pnrdent and fiscally considerate
process would have been to increase said fees
incrementally. We agree and understand that fees have not
been raised since 1986, however I're point out that this
lapse has been at your prerogative. No one denies that
inflationary necessities requ:lre periodic increases,
however arbitrarily doubling fees in one stroke lends
everyone to crj.ticize the process.

In addition, pernit us as a delegation, to be somewhat
parochial when it comes to Presque IsIe, whj-ch lire all
consi.der special, and vte tend to become somewhat
protective. Due to the nature of the weather conditionE of
the northwest and the freezing of the Erie Bay, most
boaters use the Marina no more than 6 to I months a year'
tlhereas boaters in other state parks have the advantage of
a fuII tZ month season for their annual fees. One might
ask, was this f act considered when the f ee schedul'e was

devised?

With regrard to the fee strrrcture remaining lower than
private marj.nas , W€ have no argfument there . However ' this
argrrrment can not be used forever. The f act remains that
private marinas exist, and will always have their
clientele. The Comtonwealth I s marina is desigmed to
further facilitate use of the State Park by residents who

might othemise be unable to enj oy the luxury of boating.
Tfe can not igrnore our obligation to these people, and use
fee differentials of private versus public marinas as a

reason f or increasing fees. If we are to use the argrunent
of rrnf air conpetition, ptrblic versug private , to its
logical concluEion, one could srr:mise that the state should
not be in the marina business at all.



Honorable Arthur Davis
Deceurber 23, 1991
page 2.

Essentiall,y, lre ask your careful consideration of the residents of
Erie Courty when impleurenting further user fees. Perhaps in upcoming
years periodic increases balanced with conEideration of the climatic
linitatj.ons of the area could be incorporated into the fee schedule
process.

Thank you for your kind attention to our concerns. We are, as
always, appreciative of your Departmentrs interest in the Presque IsIe
area. Superintendent Leslie, is most helpfuJ. in addressing our
inquiries. We feel confident that, for the most part, your staff is
working in the best interest of the park and are grateful for that.
Thank you.

Sincerely yours,

a

Italo S.
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ITALO S. CAPPABIANCA, MEMBER
1216 WEST 26TH STREET

ERIE. PENNSYLVANIA 1 6508.1 520
PHONE: (814) 4s3-7639
FAX: (814) 871-4713

ROOM 30, EAST WING
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17 1 2O.OO28

PHONE: (717) 787-4358
FAX: (717\ 772-2284

COMMITTEES

FEDERAL.STATE REI-ATIONS, CHAI RMAN
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fees
this
Erie
f a.m

to raise
to do sor

poure of pepre sentativts
COMMONWEALTH OF PE NNSYLVANIA

HARRISBURG

May 11, 1-992

Mr. Leonard Schwemmer
Presgue Isle Marina Association
P. O. Box 31,7L
Erie, PA 16508-0L7L

Dear Mr. Schwemmer:

Thank you for your most recent Ietter in you which discuss
Department of Environmental Resource's proposal to levy admission
on aII state parks in the Commonwealth. I am very weII aware of
discussion and can only say that I share your concern. The
Legislative Delegation wiII be meeting in the very near future, and
sure this issue will be one we discuss.

While I am sympathetic with the Administration's need
capital to maintain these parks, I am not sure it is prudent
following so closely behind the recent marina fee increases.

It is interesting to note that current law prohibits the Department
from assessing any admission fees, they are permitted to only levy user
fees. Any move toward an admission fee would reguire the legislature to
repeal standing law. This is not very likely to happen.

Please know that I support our boaters and our park users alike and
will be monitoring any developments that may adversely affect them.
Thank you for your letter, I share your concerns and appreciate hearing
from you.

Sincerel

Ita abianca,

ISC/cmr

State Representative
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P.O. Box 3171
Erie, PA 1 6508-0171

April 21, 1992

The Honorable Italo Cappabianca
1216 West 26th Street
Erie, PA 16508

Subject: Presque Isle Marina Rates

Dear Representative Cappabianca;

In my letter to you dated February 19, 1992 I asked that you keep me
informed of any actions taken by you on behalf of Presque Isle Marina
Association, Erie Pennsylvania and the tenants which they represent.

The recent article in the Erie Times Weekender concerning the Bureau
of State Parks intent to levy an admission fee to Presque Isle State Park
is ample evidence of the bureaucracy running amok and the need to
return a measure of control to the legislature.

I realize that neither the Association nor myself are your constiuents
however members of our association are. At the next members meeting
I would be very pleased to make them aware of your support or efforts to
convince your colleagues in the House to support House Bill No.2364.

Please feel free to call me at 868-5424 Ext 6375 days or at home 838-1070.

Sincerely yours,

Leonard J.
Legislative Liaison

chwemmer
Chairman
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COMMONWEATTH OT PTruNSYLVANIA
DEPARTMENT OT ETvIRoNMENTAL Resounces

Post Offiee Box 2063
Harrisburg, Pennqrlvania 1?105-2063

Mareh 2, t992
7 17 -787 -2869

Deputy Seeretargr
of Parks and Forestry

The Honorable Italo S. Cappabianea
House of Representatives
House P. O. Box ?3
Harrisburg, PA 17120-0028

Dear Representative Cappabianca:

Seeretary Arthur A. Davis has asked me to respond to your letter of December 23,
1991, commenting on increased marina fees end state park fees in general at Presque Isle State
Park.

I appreciate the support which is indieated by your letter. The statement that
rta more prudent and fiseatly eonsiderate process would have been to increase said fees
incrementally" is a point well taken. The effort to receive approval for the new state park
regulations which contained the eurrent approved fees began almost three years ago. Because
of the need, by law, to be reviewed and approved by numerous individuals, as well as a number
of boards and commissions, the approval process became quite lengthy. In an effort to
eliminate such a time lag in the future' state park regulations wiII still be required to go
through the entire process, but fees will not. In the future, requests for fee increases will have
to be approved by the Environmental Quality Board and' therefore, will be implemented in a
more timely fashion.

The Presque Isle State Park operated marina operating season is comparable to
those of other state parks operated marinas. None of them are available for year-round use.
The merinas at Presque Isle, M. K. Goddardr and Prince Gallitzin State Parks operate from
May 1 to October 31. Two parks have a shorter operating season than Presque Isle State Park.
Bald Eagle State Park marina operates from May 15 to October 31 and Shikellamy State Park
marina operates from May 15 to September 15. The remaining four state park marinas at
Codorus, Moraine, Neshaminy and Nockamixon operate from April 1 to October 31. The various
seasons are required because of local considerations such as impoundment drawdownsr dock
removal, etc. Because of the similarity of the season lengths, no adjustment of rates were
considered based on this factor.

An important result of the fee increases is that the money will be returned to the
Bureau of State Parks for the operation and maintenance of the 114 state parks. This will, I am
sure, result in additional funding being made available for necessary projects at Presque Isle
State Park.

PENNSYLVANIA

E'EiP

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer
42,

Recycted Paper 5E{



The Honorable Italo S. Cappabianca -2- Mareh 2, 1992

I appreciate you expressing your thoughts as a delegation and assure you that the
Department of Environmental Resourees as well as the Bureau of State Parks reeognizes
Presque Isle State Park as being one of the frgemsfr of the Pennsylvania State Park System.
Thank you for your eontinued support.

ineS erely

( tu
James R. Graee
Deputy Seeretary

of Parks and Forestry
Department of Environmental Resourees

ee: Representative Kenneth E. Kruszewski
Representative Thomas J. Serimenti
Senator A. Buzz Andrezeski
Representative Karl W. Boyes
Representative James R. Merry

YNte



GREATER BRIE BOATING ASSN.
5285 station rd.
Erie, PE.

Wednesday, February L9 , L992

ITATO CAPPABIANCA
zND. DIST. STATE /PTTTSBURG
AREA IEGI SI.ATURE
L2I6 WEST 26TH. ST.
ERrE, PA. 16508

DeaT MT. CAPPABIANCA,

I am Eending you this letter in hopeg that you will read it
and give u6 sorDe thought rIhen the time coneE to act upon this
item. l{e as boatera feel very strongly about thi3. our Assn.
represents ouer 3000 votora and I might ad taxpayers.

In the last 2 yrs alf the boating fee8 and taxea have gone
up, boat reg. went from $6.00 Per yr. to $20.00 per yr. that
much is uncalled for ,city fae is t20.00 Pr.yr. for absolutly
no service, the federal gov. has a yearly fee of S50.00,also for
no services. }{ow the state wanta to stoP us from using our beachoa
that rre pay for in our tax structure and all our fees. This is one
of the Iast beach areas that we have to go to and relax and enjoy
the sumner and the beautiful Presque I81e.

t
6 510

W'ru
ADVI SER



ITALO S. CAPPABIANCA, MEMBER
1216 WEST 26TH STREET

ERIE, PENNSYLVANIA 1 6508.1 520
PHONE: (814)453-7639
FAX: (814) 871-4713

ROOM 30, EAST WING
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17 1 2O.OO28

PHONE: (717) 787-4358
FAX: (717) 772-2284

ISC/cmr

COMMITTEES

FEDERAL-STATE RELATIONS, CHAIRMAN

poaw of pepresmtativts
c o M M o ** 

iffHl.?il?H 
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January 27, 1992

Armand and Linda Rocco
2303 Greengarden BIvd.
Erie, PA L6502

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Rocco:

As you certainly know by now, The Department of Environmental
Resources recently increased various fees at Presgue IsIe Marina.
Enclosed please find a letter written by the Erie Legislative
Delegation, to Secretary Arthur Davis, addressing our concerns relative
to this increase.

In addition, Representative Boyes has drafted, and I have
co-sponsored, Iegislation which would require any future increases to
come under the full regulatory review process. This reguirement would
prohibit arbitrary increases and allow for public input.

you should know that we are aware of the hardship these fees can
bring to you and have stated our concern to the Secretary. To dater w€

have not received a response, from the Secretary, however, I Erm sure one
wiII be forth coming within the next few weeks. Upon my receiving said
response I wiII, of course, forward a copy to you.

Sincerely yours,

It ianca,
at ivest



/1\V
Fe

*'KARL W. BOYES, MEMBEH
HOUSE POST OFFICE BOX 165

MAIN CAPITOL BUILDING

HARRISBURG, PA 171 2O.OO28

PHONE: (717) 783-6433

FAX: (717) 783-3899

4602 PEACH STREET

ERIE, PA 16509

PHONE: (814) 868-5489

FAX: (814) 871-4793

rWB,/tnm

Enclosure

9{ot se tf fupresentatiaes

COMMTTTEES

APPROPRIATIONS:

CHAIRMAN, HEALTH & WELFARE

SUBCOMMITTEE

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

CAUCUS:

POLICY TASK FORCE ON INSURANCE

COMPUTER SERVICES

APPOINTMENTS

JOINT LEGISLATIVE AIR AND WATER

POLLUTION CONTROL AND

CONSERVATION COMMITTEE

FIREFIGHTER S LEGISLATIVE CAUCUS

lr*'

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

HARRISBURG

January 13, L992

Representsative Italci C:appahianca
House Fos'b Oftice iio:r 7r
Main Capitol Building
HarrisbuEg, PA L71,20- 0028

Dear f Ja-

Enclosed is a list of Presque IsIe Marina residents
that I believe to be in your district.

You may want to advise them of t,he act ions the
delegation has taken and any additional personal thoughts
you may have regarding this situation.

If you would Iike to discuss this matter further,
please contact me.

tu

ru""
House of Representatives
ComrnonweaLth cf PennoyJ-vania



SENT BY:Xerox Telecopier ?020 i 1-2?-92 ;11:55AIuI ;

KARL W. EOYES TETBER
HOUSE POST CFFICE BOX 1S6

illAtN iAFlT0L zulLDlNG
HAREISBUHG, PA 171IO.OO!B

PH0NE: {711 ?03.s4ss
FAX: (717) 78$-6686

480[ PEAOH STHEET
EHIE, FA lEstlg

IHONE: (s14) 888.E4ss
PAX: {814)8714788

11118338$9+ 1111'.l22284;# 7,

gOMI#?TEE8

APPHOPRIATIONS:

OHAIHMAN, HEALTH & WELFAHE
EUBOOMMITTEE

PHOFEEEIONAL LICENSUNE
CAUOUS:

POLICY,TASK FOHCE ON INEUHANCE

COMPUTEH gEHVICES

APporruruerui8
i6l[f[EEiFlnrvE AIH AND WATEB

POLLUNON OONTROL AHD

CONSEHVATI ON C OMMITTEE

FIFEFIGHTEB'8 LEOISLATIVE CAUCUS

I{owe of fupresentiltiau
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

HAHHISBURG

TOt

FROMT

DATE I

SUBJECT t

f,II House Hembere

Rapreaentetlve HarI r+. ,r*"nfiril
il*nuary 9, L992

6tate Park Seea

In the ileBr futurc, I plun to l.ntreduec leglslatLon whlch weuld
addresp the rnanner by which the Environmental Quallty Board (&flB) may
effect an inereage'Ln fges and eharges. relatiilg to the uae of gtata
parh recraatlanal faeLtLtias, Epeetfieally, the legisletl,on toould
amend the ndnlni.etrative Code to require the EQB to mslre all fae
changes via regulatlon and pursuant to the BroEedure* eetEblighed hy
ths H,egulat,ory Haview Act r

under preaant rtatutory law, the Adniinl.gtrsttve godE Empauars thg gfln
to lmporc feae and eharges for state park uss, but deea not explleltly
requlre that such feec/eherges be adoBued through thE regulatory
revlew FsocstB, &.s condueted by the Independent Regulatery Revlow
Comrnlsslon (IRRC), AE a regult, thr EQB lg authasisrd to Lncream
feaglehargeg baaed ofl l.ntErnal deeiel.on*making, wtthout the brrr€ftt sf
r. thoroush, i.ndeBendent coat and benef,lt enalyela by IAAC, and wLthout
the hEneflt of effectl,vc. Iegialatl,vs lnput as'Itfovlded }iy tha
rogulatory revLew. precaBs,

Ehc propotrd legi-elatlon would elarlfy thc lrilguafiE of the
Admlnletrstl-v* Code to rBaclfleally requlre th+t EeE adhrre te tha
ProtrEdurgr of the Begulatory Reviqw Ast when making changaa to the
feeE/ohargeg lmpoaed for ths'uEe of etate park faelrltle$.

Il you wirh to tre-SponEor thla legie1nEleri, pleaen contest Tracey at
3-6{33.

K!lB/tnm

!ffi.rr''.,l

a



February 10, 1992
3436 West, 43rd St.
Erie, PA 16506

I talo Cappabi anca
7216 w. 26Lh sr.
Erie, PA 16508

Dear Sir:

I am writing you in regards to the 94% raLe increase of the Presque

Isle Marina. I think it is outragdous. We knew there was going to

be an lncrease wlrich should have been about 10 to 15%. il'hey raised the

prlee equal to ()r higher l-han the Private Marinas, with no'security and

poor upkeep.For the money we paid for our stalls we never complained about

the unsafe docks and unclean restrooms. They also want to raise the winter

storage 5(% which is unbelievable-

We made a petition to have water and electricity put on Pier I in 1989.

They promised uhen they refinished the dock they would put the water

and electricity or) the pier. Now we are Lotd there is no money allocated

for the pier.

Wrere is all ttrb money going? How can they raise the price so high, when

they don't give us anything for our money?

Please help us to Lry to stop the raise of prices for the Presque Isle
Marina. Thank you.

Slrrcerely yours,

'Iames & Charleen Nelson
3436 West;'43rd SL .

Erie, PA 16506

Phone: (814) 838-8893

@
W



February 5, L992

Italo Cappabi anca
7.2L6 W. 26Lh St .
Erie, Pa. 16508

Subj ect : Rate increases at Presque I s Ie
State Park Marina

Dear Member EQB,

The recent 94% increase that you and your felLo'w board members
have instituted for the boating tenants of the Presque Isle State
Park Marina are not consistent with the graduated increases
initiated in the years 1984, 1985, and 1986, nor are they consis-
tent with the percentage increase of 10 t,o 20% as indicated by
Mr. Forrey in your meeting minutes of Septembet L^7 , 1991.

After checking the new fees of the other 112 facilities within
the park system, it is guite evident that the increases have not
been applied equally to all facilities across the state. The off
shore mooring fees which have never been collected at Presque Isle
seem to lend credence to the possibilities that discrimination has
been tevied on certai.n segments of the boating and tax paying public
of Pennsylvania. The following rates for Erie Marinas were gathered
on January 6, 1992, and are recorded here for future reference.

Lampe Mar i na

f6 Ft. to 20 Ft. Sta11s
20 Ft. to 24 Ft. Stal1s
24 Ft. to 30 Ft. Stalls

Facilities Available:
comparisons are based
Marina fee $925.00.

$580.0O/season
$740.0O/season
$925.00/Season

Rooms, Gas Dock
28 Ft. boat in a

Sta11s less
power deduct
$ s0 .00

Res t
ona

and Parking.
28 Ft. sta11.

A11
Lampe

Presgue Isle Yacht Club
Foot of State Street

$t,500.0O/Year initiation fee prorated over
$40.OO/Year dues
$6.0O/FL. to 1ift, winter storage & lift x
$46.00 For power and water all docks
$12. OO/FL. summer berthing x 28 Ft. boat
$150.00 Land taxes ( rr summer event profits

cover this cost)

10 years

28 Ft. boat

do not

TotaI

$150.00
40.00

168.00
46 .00

336.00
150.00

$890.oo

Facilities Available: Club house, picnic shelters, fenced secured



area,
dock s

on site
sprayed

caretakers (24
for spiders in

rest rooms wi th showers , a1 I
of year.

hrs. ) ,
spr i ng

Presque Isle State Par]<

$30.00 x 2

$1.50 x 28
$1.50 x 28
$15 .OO/FL.
$5.00/FL.
$35.00

I Ft.
Ft.
Ft.

Summer Berthing
Water
Electric
Winter storaqe x 28
Lift, in and out
Cradle storage

$ 840 .00
42.O0
42.OO

420 . OO

140 .00
35.00

Ft.

Facilities Availabte: Gas docks,
and showers.

Total $1,519.00

picnic tables , gY i 11s , rest rooms

After discussion with the supervision at Presque Isle State
Park it is quite evident that the only improvements that wilt be
made at this facility would be Lhe renovation of the showers and
rest rooms. That one improvement for a double fee increase does
not bode well with the existing tenants at the Presque Isle Marina.
It is my hope that you and your constituents will reconsider the
magnitude of rental fees levied at Presque fsle Marina and at
Neshaniny Marina.

Respect,f ully yours,

ol-L\-
Bernard L. Pauly
3333 Bolivar Street
Erie, Pa. 16508

Presque Isle Boating Tenant
and Revenue Provider for
the State of Pennsylvania


